THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Wednesday, February 21, 2007
Place:


Jeff and Gwen and Olmstead, 15 Timothy Lane

Present:
Dennis Donahue
Rob Thompson


Jeff Olmstead 

Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner

Assoc. Members:  
Chris Argiropoulos 

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:06 p.m. by President, Dennis Donahue.  Minutes from January 10th were approved as written with the exception of omitting a minor action item inadvertently assigned to a Board member.  The Board went into executive session to review the agenda items below. 

Action Items

Thriaya - Forward revised Minutes along with February’s Treasurer’s report to Bobby Woods for 


web posting.  
· Inform webmaster to modify realtor link on website to point to current 


Treasurer.

Treasurer’s Report 

Highlights of Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer’s Report:
Maintenance Fee - As of February 17th a total of nine homeowners’ monthly maintenance fees are in arrears.  Six are in arrears for more than one quarter, and three are late for the present quarter.  Notification letters will be mailed on Monday February 27th to the nine homeowners in an effort to resolve outstanding fees.  The Board went into Executive Session to discuss collection process.  

Expenses - Total disbursements for the month of January totaled $3, 546.35 (see February’s Treasurer’s report for further breakdown).    

New Business - Town of Bloomfield has submitted a bill for delinquent real estate taxes for 2003-2005 totaling $2, 444.96 which includes interest and penalties.  The town’s Tax Assessor office has been contacted and an investigation of the status of land records and tax liability is underway.  We may ask our attorney to assist us.  Prior to 2003, we were not required to pay any property tax.

Property Sales – A Resale Certificate has been requested for property under deposit for sale at 38 Spring Hill Lane.  Closing is scheduled for April 1st.  A resale certificate will be provided to the listing agent by February 25th.

Annual Financial Statement – All information required for preparation of financial statements and federal income taxes will be submitted to Steven Hintz during week of February 19th.

Insurance Matters – According the Sinclair Risk and Management Services, the association’s insurance agent believes that our current liability and officers/directors coverage’s are appropriate.

Bookkeeping Services – The Board unanimously passed a motion to engage the bookkeeping services of Brian Spooner of Bloomfield, for an annual cost of $1,200.  Payment of bills will remain the responsibility of the association’s Treasurer.  The Treasurer does not expect to take the $1,000 Treasurer’s Allowance, which will help offset Mr. Spooner’s fee. 

Transition –Chris Argiropoulos continues to assist in transitioning the Treasury duties to Jeff Olmstead; the transition is expected to be completed by the end of March.

Actions Items

Jeff
-
Will follow-up with Brian Spooner on his bonding specifications prior to entering into 


contact for services.

Dennis -
Will follow up on the real 

               estate tax bill and coordinate efforts to resolve it satisfactorily.  

Chris
- Will assist in providing resale certificate to real estate agent for 38 Spring Hill.

(Please refer to February’s Treasurer’s Report for detailed information)

Covenant & Contract Administration 

Covenant Committee and Vendor Contracts - Rob Thompson
Homeowners Improvement Projects

Will follow-up with homeowner on Timothy Lane in the spring, when clean work should be performed.

Landscaping

Since the Town accepted Deerfield Road on January 1, the Board sought a reduction in snow plowing charges by Dynamic Landscaping, but Dynamic responded that they would not reduce their charge.  (Sinnott Farm has fixed cost contracts with Dynamic for both snow removal and mowing of common areas.) due  In response to a homeowner’s question at last November’s Annual Meeting, the Board sought to determine the potential cost savings - in regard to mowing and fertilization of the common areas on each side of Ryefield Hollow North - if Sinnott Farm were to reduce mowing to twice per season, and eliminate fertilization altogether.  Dynamic estimated their charges would reduce by $40/per month.   Central Connecticut Lawn Service, our fertilization contractor, estimated an annual savings of $292.56.

The Board in January established a policy that it would generally put contracts out to bid every 3 years.  Central Connecticut Lawn Service provided quotes for annual care of trees and shrubs.  Additional quotes are being submitted for annual fertilization from Green Machine.  Quotes will also be requested for other services during the course of this year, including mowing, plowing, and maintenance of our irrigation systems (sprinklers) in the cul-de-sacs.

Action Items:

Rob
-
Obtain one additional price quote from another landscaping vendor for price


comparisons with Dynamic and Green Machine, already obtained.

-
Seek to obtain a 20% discount rate in services from Central CT Lawn Service.
Community Events

Tag Sales
The Spring and Fall tag sale dates have been set for May 19th and September 15th.  
Action Items:

Thriaya – Provide flyer to Jeff to be enclosed in 2nd Quarter maintenance fee mailings.

Next Meeting

The next original scheduled meeting for March 21st has been cancelled.  The next Executive Board meeting will be held on April 18th at the home of Rob and Thriaya, 40 Quail Run Lane.  

The meeting was adjourned at 9:55 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner
Board Secretary
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